# Mason Public Schools Board of Education Community & Staff Relations Committee Meeting January 16, 2017

A Community and Staff Relations Committee meeting of the Mason Board of Education was held at the Harvey Education Center on Monday, January 16, 2017. Tom Curtis, Chairperson, called the meeting to order at 5:34 p.m.

Present: Tom Curtis, Liz Evans, Christopher Mumby

Absent:

Also Present: Ronald Drzewicki, Superintendent, Rick Brooks, Human Resources Director

## **2016-17 STAFFING UPDATE**

Rick Brooks presented a staffing update.

# **Substitute Teachers**

Rick Brooks discussed the updated substitute teacher compensation and updated the committee on the floating subs. The administration believes the floating system is beneficial, will work to improve tracking.

# **Child Development Services**

Lori Hansen submitted her resignation. Administration will be evaluating the best way to deliver these services. Likely will cover the duties on an interim basis until end of school year.

#### **High School Office Staffing**

Change in support staff configuration. Move from 4.0 to 4.5 FTE.

# **School Study Committee**

School Study Committee continues to be well attended. Progress is being made. Next meetings are January 19 and January 31.

#### **Dart Foundation Grant Award**

\$5,000 grant received for chrome books at Alaiedon Elementary.

## **ADJOURNMENT**

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m. The next meeting will be held on February 20, 2017 at 5:30 p.m.